
September 27th 2022, at 7:00 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at 
the Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. All members were 
present.  
 
The floor was open for public comment at 7:03 p.m. and immediately closed with no 
residents present. 
 
The minutes of the last monthly meeting were read. Chad Cooley made a motion to 
accept the minutes with a couple minor changes. Jeff Robbins seconded the motion and 
John Strope made it unanimous. The minutes of the last monthly meeting were 
approved with a couple minor changes. The Treasurer's Report was reviewed. John 
Strope made a motion to accept it as written, Jeff Robbins seconded it, and Chad 
Cooley made it unanimous.  The treasurer’s report was approved as written.  
 
Road Report: 
Work done on Hall Road- 
 Placed 4” minus 

Installed pipes, headwalls, and underdrains 
Installed big pipe 
Dug out to set R rock outlet at the end of pipe 
Rented a little lift from Bishops to haul R Rock inside of pipe 
Estimating roughly 2 more weeks of work on Hall Rd. 
Found that the Conservation District missed 1800 ft. of 6” drain tile on our prints 

for the Dirt and Gravel Road Project, costing $3883.00 from Bradco Supply 
Placed cold patch in numerous places 
Mowed cemetery 
Moved equipment from Hall Rd. to Basswood to cut out ripples and roll 
Jordan Streeter brought back the Hotzy all fixed 
The burner wasn’t working 
Waiting on Bishops to get new track and install on their rental machine 
After discovering about 100 gallons of fuel missing from the township fuel shed tank, a 
security camera is being purchased for the twp. building 
 
All Bills on hand were paid. 
 
An invoice pertaining to the frontier lines that were damaged in June of 2021 on 
Harmony Hill Rd. and Raglan Road was received from Frontier throughout the month, 
totaling $1063.47 of charges. The board agreed to send this as well as photos to our 
solicitor to let him handle this situation. This matter is pending. 
 
After a brief discussion, Jeff Robbins made a motion to not enter into any type of legal 
agreement pertaining to maintaining roads. Chad Cooley seconded this motion, John 
Strope made it unanimous and the motion passed. 
 



The notice of estimated Liquid Fuel and Turnback money came in throughout the 
month. The 2023 estimated Liquid Fuels is $160,873.03 and the turnback allocation is 
estimated at $7800.00. 
 
Bub and Virginia Anderson requested a hidden driveway sign in hopes to slow down 
traffic in front of their home. Jeff Robbins made a motion to move forward with 
contacting Penn Dot to install a hidden driveway sign along 467W prior to their 
residence. Chad Cooley seconded that motion, John Strope made it unanimous, and 
the motion passed. 
 
Chad Cooley made a motion to purchase a new plow for the 14’ truck. John Strope 
seconded this motion, Jeff Robbins made it unanimous, and the motion passed. John 
Strope is to look into new plows. 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                Meeting Adjourned, 8:35 p.m.                   
 
 

Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer 
 
 
 
 

_____________ Approved      
 


